
News Release 

 

 

Prairie Mines & Royalty ULC and Westmoreland Coal Company face 
charges 

 
For immediate release. 

Calgary, Alberta (March 22, 2017)…The Alberta Energy Regulator (AER) has laid three charges 

against Prairie Mines & Royalty ULC and Westmoreland Coal Company for modifying their mining plan 

without AER approval and for failing to notify the AER of an incident as soon as practicable. 

The AER has laid charges under the Coal Conservation Act: two counts for failing to comply with a term 

or condition of the company’s coal mine licence (which includes the failure to notify the board of an 

incident as soon as practicable) and one count for altering the operating program without obtaining 

approval from the AER for the amendment.  

Each company faces a maximum penalty of $500 000 per charge. Prairie Mines & Royalty ULC was 

previously known as Coal Valley Resources Inc. 

First appearance is scheduled for April 18, 2017, in Edson Provincial Court. 
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For more information, please contact: 

Ryan Bartlett, AER Public Affairs 

Phone: 403-669-3916 

Email: ryan.bartlett@aer.ca 

Media line: 1-855-474-6356 
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http://www.qp.alberta.ca/documents/Acts/c17.pdf

